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Von: gadelegates-bounces@mail.mathunion.org im Auftrag von IMU Secretary
An: ao@mathunion.org; GAdelegates@mathunion.org
Cc: "Rajat Tandon"; "Gadadhar Misra"; msr@math.tifr.res.in
Thema: [GAdelegates] AO CL 7/2010: Visa problems
Datum: Sonntag, 18. Juli 2010 12:03:25


To:     To all participants of the
      IMU General Assembly 2010 and
      IMU Adhering Organizations
From:   Martin Groetschel, IMU Secretary


Dear colleagues,


The International Mathematical Union is aware that the
Indian visa issuing process is not running as smoothly
as hoped. For example, some Indian Embassies did not accept
the visa application forms or even rejected visa for delegates
to the IMU General Assembly; about one quarter of the awardees
of IMU travel grants reported that the Indian Embassy will not
issue them a visa before August, making it extremely difficult
for them (and more expensive for IMU) to book their flights to
Hyderabad.


These problems seem to be due to the fact that the Indian
government has tightened the visa processing because of security
perceptions, and the enforcement of the new rules seems to be
causing these problems.


As soon as the organizers of the ICM 2010 in Hyderabad and the
General Assembly in Bangalore became aware of these issues,
they took immediate action. M.S. Raghunathan and Rajat Tandon,
for instance, took the issue up to the highest level. There was
a meeting in Delhi with the senior secretary in the ministry of
home affairs. A week ago, Raghunathan had a meeting with the
Indian Prime Minister where he brought up these visa issues.


The reactions of the highest officials were very positive. They
assure that all delegates will be given visas. The current
deadline is that all clearances will be sent before the end of
July. The Indian colleagues, however, ask not to press the
embassies as these will not give a positive reply unless they
get the clearance from Delhi for the persons applying.


The ICM Web server now has a special page, see
http://www.icm2010.org.in/about-icm-2010/practical-information/visa-related-issues
where visa problems can be reported to the organizers and where
they promise assistance.


IMU regrets that these visa problems have come up. This is
due to political issues beyond our control and not the fault
of the mathematical colleagues. They have "moved heaven and
earth" at the highest levels of the government. Their efforts
resulted in a positive outcome, IMU Is confident that the
embassies will execute the orders in the way mentioned above.


Best regards


Martin Groetschel


+-------------------------------------------+
|            Martin Groetschel              |
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